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International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers 
Association internationale des machinistes et des travailleurs et travailleuses de l’aérospatiale 

 
 
 
 

 
Atlantic / Maritimes 
61 Tacoma Drive 
Suite 1 
Dartmouth, Nova Scotia 
B2W 3E7 
Tel/Tél: 902-481-0077 
Fax/Téléc: 902-481-0079 
 
Central / Centre 
2580 Drew Road 
Suite 203 
Mississauga, Ontario 
L4T 3M5 
Tel/Tél: 905-671-3192 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-2948 
Fax/Téléc: 905-671-2114 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-298-0369 
 
Eastern / Est 
3900, boul. Côte-Vertu, 
Bureau 202 
Saint-Laurent, Québec 
H4R 1V4 
Tel/Tél: 514-336-3031 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-992-1010 
Fax/Téléc: 514-336-3039 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-866-800-3039 
 
West / Ouest 
7980 River Road 
Richmond, BC 
V6X 1X7 
Tel/Tél: 604-448-0710 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-877-426-3140 
Fax/Téléc: 604-448-0710 
Toll Free/Sans frais: 
1-888-310-1688 
 
3515 - 27th Street, N.E. 
Unit 23 
Calgary, Alberta 
T1Y 5E4 
Tel/Tél: 403-250-3708 
Fax/Téléc: 403-250-3707 
 
18 - 399 Berry Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R3J 1N6 
Tel/Tél: 204-987-9254 
Fax/Téléc: 204-987-9252 

 

NOTICE 
COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT 

 

APRIL 19, 2022 
 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Our most recent Collective Bargaining Agreement was finalized by 
arbitration and the award was issued on August 26, 2021.  
 
Your Negotiations Committee had tried on multiple occasions to 
meet with the Company to do a final review and sign the 
agreement. Unfortunately, a dispute arose, and the Company 
refused to sign the agreement.  
 
After months of delay back and forth, the signing of the CBA was 
brought back to Arbitrator Keller for final determination. On March 
14, 2022, the Company was ordered to sign the CBA.  
 
With that said, your Collective Agreement will be printed and 
distributed very soon; in the meantime, an electronic copy of the 
CBA will be posted on  www.screeners.iamaw.ca website. 
 
On behalf of the Negotiations Committee, I want to thank every 
one of you for your patience and support. 
 
Please be reminded that following the SOP is a safeguard for all 
Screeners. 
 

STAY STRONG WITH FIGHTING MACHINISTS! 
 
In solidarity, 

 
Tayeb Lharti     
General Chairperson 
Central Region    
    

TL/mdr    
 
 
 

http://www.screeners.iamaw.ca/

